COMMUNICATION - C3

ITEM 5

Committee of the Whole (Public Meeting)
October 6, 2020

From: Karlia saroia -

Sent: Saturday, September 19, 2020 12:24 AM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] File Op.20.008 and Z.20.016

Hello,

Following your mail communication regarding these files, | would like to make a written submission
to oppose to this request

Indeed it would be beneficial for the community to have a seniors living residence in the area, and |
support that idea.
| strongly oppose to redesignate the area to High rise-mixed use though

The area of weston and major mac is an already very busy area since it takes a lot of traffic that
drives into/from 400 highway.
Specifically the weston intersection which is the first main road as you go west of the 400.

On top of that, there is also high transit due to business that are located within that intersection,
with main plazas, supermarkets, drugstores, restaurants, etc. With many people driving from the
west of Weston, pine valley, kleinburg that come to do shopping in this area.

Let's also not forget about canada wonderland that is super close, and that attracts hundreds of
people every year specially during the summer months. All that high traffic already impacts weston
and major mac

So proposing to build high rise residential in this area will make the lives of us residents even more
chaotic.

Do get the senior residences in (very needed), and perhaps some 2/3 floors building... but no high
rise.

The files mention about 1265 units in total. Assuming 2 people per unit, you have 2530 new
residents in that corner of weston and major mac only... plus all the vehicles that those families will

likely have!!!

Note: | would like to be notified of the council decision about this file please



Thanks
Karelia Saravia



